
Community Services Block Grant
Dear Colleague Letter 

DCL#: CSBG-DCL-2020-03 

DATE: October 30, 2019 

TO: State and Tribal CSBG Contacts and Other Interested Parties 

SUBJECT: Pending Recruitment for Director of Division of Community Assistance 

ATTACHMENT(S): N/A 

Dear Colleagues, 

We are providing an update on the Division of Community Assistance (DCA) Director position in 
the Office of Community Services (OCS).   

As of October 8, the DCA Director position is officially vacant. The application process for this 
position will take place via the Office of Personnel Management’s (OPM) hiring site: USAJOBS. 

Please note that Janelle George will serve as Acting Director of DCA until the position is filled.   
Seth Hassett will serve remotely as OCS Senior Advisor and assist Ms. George in assigned high-
priority projects to assure continuity of operations during this period. 

Thank you for your attention and OCS looks forward to continuing to provide high quality 
services to OCS grantees. 

/s/ 
J. Janelle George 
Acting Deputy Director 
Office of Community Services 

https://www.acf.hhs.gov/ocs/programs/csbg
https://www.usajobs.gov/

